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Allotment Forum Meeting

6.30pm, Wednesday, 7th September 2016
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.00pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues

Allotment Federation:

Allan Brown – Chairman

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Maureen Winder – Committee member

Richard Howard – Committee member

Giuseppina Salamone - Committee member
Jim Mayor – Committee Member

BHCC:

David Cooper – Allotment Officer
Rob Walker –City Parks
The meeting was well attended by about 65 site reps and plot-holders.  

Welcome from the Chairman, and previous minutes passed as true record.


City Parks Budget Cuts: 
Rob Walker, Head of Operations, City Parks
Rob Walker spoke at length and answered questions regarding the financial cuts the service is facing.
Overall Budget Position

Since 2010 £77 million cut and a further £68 million is to be cut over the next 4 years [assuming Council Tax increases of 1.99%]

This is from a total budget of £760.1 million in 16/17

In the 4 year plan £250,000 is to come out of sport and allotments

Aiming for 75% of the direct costs [does not include things like central finance, legal etc] current subsidy £37,369.09
Councillors have agreed the cut but not the detail of how it is achieved and Rob Walker has been tasked with discussing the best way of implementing it with service users

A number of options have been discussed with the allotment federation on how best to achieve the cut

The following options have been discussed

Raising the age based concession in line with the state pension age this will continue to change as the government alters retirement age £2161.69
Charging £15 to go on the waiting list [there would be no charge for people entitled to a concession] £4969.1
Increase in the rent to make up the shortfall if the above proposals were implemented


Non-concession holders only 32%

All plot holders 23%  

Applying an admin charge across all non-concession plots [this figure would be reduced if it was implemented in conjunction with one or both of the first two points above] £22.06
If we agree a way forward everything will be put in motion for implementation after full budget council Feb 17 except the waiting list charge which we intend to implement from 1st of October. 

If we fail to agree a way forward Rob will suggest options to the Councillors

Discussion from the floor
Belinda Coote said that costs should be cut before rents were raised. She argued that she believed many costs were being attributed to the allotment that might not be direct costs.
She also arranged to look directly at the accounts with Rob Walker to see if she could be satisfied that the accounts were transparent and to try and identify savings.

Mr Wood from Lower Roedale asked if all staff were salaried and was only direct staff on the expenses, Rob confirmed that was the case.

Russ Howarth reminded the meeting that the BHAF voted on a policy at the AGM to oppose job cuts within the service.

Sue from the Weald highlighted the ongoing issue of uncultivated plots which represent a loss of income, a plot holder from Moulsecoomb pointed out that these are still being paid for, however there is still an issue with unlet plots, the turnaround time of unlet plots is unsatisfactory.
There was a discussion regarding admin costs. The allotment office currently uses a ‘paper based’ system, which is time consuming and costly. Much time is taken up answering questions regarding the waiting list. Time is spent relaying plot information to Site Reps by mail and often telephone. It’s possible that Site Reps could access this information themselves. Improvements to the IT system might greatly improve efficiency which could lead to savings and increased revenue.

Sarah from Tenantry Down asked if the proposed waiting list fee would be refunded if people left the list, the answer was; no.

Alan Philips, former BHAF chairman thanked Rob Walker for coming to address the meeting, this was greatly appreciated, especially in comparison to the last time the Council proposed a large rent rise. Alan also said he believed the service was cost effective, and that the amount spent on water was a big concern. Many comments from the floor echoed that Water leakage may be a big problem on sites and that this might be costing us a lot of money. Water usage in general is a problem and Christine from Keston pointed out the need to do more to educate people regarding water conservation.

Ron from the Racehill questioned the allocation of ‘free’ wildlife plots.. It turned out there is only one half plot used as a butterfly conservation plot and that the local association pay for it anyway.

Another plot holder from Racehill suggested we should apply for corporate sponsorship for allotments, however this idea didn’t seem to go down too well.

Josephina made the point that in considering rent rises we should be aware that in work poverty in the city is a big issue and that people on low wages should be protected from the rent rise. At present there is a concession for people who receive income support and job seekers allowance, however it was suggested that this should be extended to people on working tax credit and housing benefit. This was agreed by the majority.

A vote was also put to the floor asking if concessions should be protected from the rent rise.
This was voted through.

A vote was taken which supported the age concession to mirror state pension age, this was also agreed.

See notes




Self Management proposal from The Weald
The Weald Association have let it be known that they want to explore self management at their site. Unfortunately no one from the Association came to the meeting to outline their proposal.

However a former Weald Association member did come and speak out strongly against the proposal. He complained that no plot holders at The Weald had been made aware of the proposal or consulted as to whether they would want to become a self managed site.  He said the proposal seemed to be coming from a small group who were not representative of the whole site. He himself had felt he had been pushed off the committee for not following line with the group as he felt they were too authoritarian in running the site. It was agreed that a lot of good work is done by the Association on the site but that they are not seen as open and inclusive enough. 

The BHAF has a set of principles that Association should adhere to which promote openness, democracy and transparency however The Weald Association have not yet ‘signed up’ to these principles as the other large associations have. They also do not attend Forum meetings or BHAF committee meetings.

Rob Walker was asked if the Council were pushing for self management to happen at The Weald. Rob Replied no, and that any proposal for self management would need to be approved by Councillors. The Council would probably only support a service wide proposal. No other sites are proposing self management, and the there has been no firm proposal from The Weald anyway.

Russ Howarth pointed out that self management on one site would not present any savings for the Council. It was also pointed out that any Associations relying on one or two people to run them are problematic, especially when these people eventually leave. Bill from Lower Roedale made the point that Self management might be OK with an active committee, but if things go wrong and they leave the site may go downhill and possibly become a target to sell off. He also made the point that the Council would like to get rid of the responsibility for allotments but that we shouldn’t let them, for him, self management was to be avoided like the plague.

Lynne from The Weald also called for city wide strategy on allotments, and not to let individual sites be ‘picked off’. Sites are better protected when their plot holders are joined together city wide under the BHAF. She had grave concerns about the idea and said that The Weald Association does not represent plot holders there.

Allan suggested that the proposal may be a red herring and that what we really need to be doing is encouraging more community involvement in sites rather than more bureaucracy, having a plot is a leisure activity and people should enjoy it. BHAF should press ahead with its reforming of allotment culture and moving more towards open, transparent and democratic management on all sites.
Water Bill
After a wet year it is likely the water bill will be lower this year, but there is still concerns that we are losing water due to leakage and the meeting asked that the committee tried to get the Council to properly investigate if there are underground leaks.
The meeting closed.

NOTES

BHAF is to question if a ‘cost neutral’ allotment service is a viable or even desirable aim. For example the benefits that allotments provide in terms of physical and mental health, social benefits for the older generation and the environmental benefits of sustainable locally grown food, and increased bio-diversity would probably far outweigh the £36,000 the Council want to recuperate. A ‘cost neutral’ service would face issues going forward; for example if allotments became less popular for a period (as they did in the 90s) and there were vacant plots and no waiting list, would the remaining tenant’s rents have to be raised to cover the deficit?  To aim for a ‘cost neutral’ service would also require totally transparent and clear ring fenced accounts which showed exactly what the direct costs were. At the moment, this is not entirely clear. Also if we were to pay for the entire service without a subsidy, we would be entitled to ask for a service level agreement, something not on the table at the moment.
